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 A Message from the Grand Knight 

 

Hello Brothers, 
I would like to thank you for allowing me to lead the council this frater-

nal year. I have some pretty big shoes to fill. Seriously, our last three Grand 
Knights are really big guys.  I am looking forward to working with all of you 
in some capacity on the wonderful events that we put on. This year we are go-
ing to try some new things as well as revisiting events that were well received 
last year. This year is going to start with a bang.  Right off the bat we have the 
Fall Festival on September 10th and Adopt-a-road clean up on September 24th. 
This year the Knights are going to put together a basket for the Fall Festive 
Auction. Our Warden Jim Robinson will be working with Ray Van Der Roest 
our Church Chairman, and Vince Mansanarez our Youth Chairman on a 
Knight based theme for the basket that any guy would be happy to receive.   

Our General meetings are the first Tuesday of the month and our plan-
ning meetings are the third Tuesday of the month. During our General meet-
ings we discuss what is coming up and report on progress made on the events 
that we are working on. During our planning meetings we come up with ideas 
for events, and who is going to chair the events along with who can help. I 
would really like to see anyone who has ideas for events or would like to be-
come more involved in running an event to attend the planning meetings. I am 
looking forward to growing this council as well as myself. I welcome any and 
all input that will help us meet our goals this year. Thanks for all you do and 
all of your time. I am proud of our officers, chairmen, and trustees that have 
taken on the responsibly to lead our council over the next year. 

 
 
Vivat Jesus 
Craig Patrick, Grand Knight.  
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SEPTEMBER   BIRTHDAYS  

2011-2012 Council Leadership 

Chaplain Fr. Bill McKee chaplain@kofc7528.org 253.839.2320 

Grand Knight Craig Patrick gk@kofc7528.org 253.946.5065 
Deputy Grand Knight Joe Wolleat dgk@kofc7528.org 206.331.8074 

Chancellor Jim Robinson chancellor@kofc7528.org 253.946.3386 

Warden Matt Tavares warden@kofc7528.org 253.835.4293 

Recorder Bill Thomas recorder@kofc7528.org 253.941.3639 

Treasurer Edmund Molina treasurer@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Financial Secretary Tim Philomeno fs@kofc7528.org 253.661.2296 

Lecturer Bill Shell lecturer@kofc7528.org 253.236.4456 

Advocate Donald Miller advocate@kofc7528.org 253.839.4619 

Inside Guard Richard Wolleat ig@kofc7528.org 253.223.0593 

Outside Guard Charles Ukaegbu og@kofc7528.org 253.874.2289 

Trustee for 1 Year Ken Baune trustee1@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Trustee for 2 Years Jeff Markwith trustee2@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Trustee for 3 Years Cary Wright trustee3@kofc7528.org 253.833.3613 

Program Chairman Jim Robinson program@kofc7528.org 253.946.3386 

Membership Chairman Gregory Vicars membership@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Retention Chairman Cary Wright retention@kofc7528.org 253.833.3613 

Church Director Raymond Van Der Roest church@kofc7528.org 253.517.8564 

Community Director Matt Tavares community@kofc7528.org 253.835.4293 

Council Director Gregory Vicars council@kofc7528.org 253.941.3722 

Family Director Dave Caton family@kofc7528.org 253.835.3245 

Vocations Deacon Juan Lezcano vocations@kofc7528.org 253.925.7206 

Youth Director Vince Mansanarez youth@kofc7528.org 253.517.7833 

Pro-Life Director Dave Toby prolife@kofc7528.org 253.529.5705 

Health Ted Gimlin health@kofc7528.org 253.852.1128 
Columbian Squires Jeff Markwith counselor@kofc7528.org 253.838.1355 

Insurance Agent Ron Scholz agent@kofc7528.org 253.804.9147 

Good of the Order Ken Baune goodoftheorder@kofc7528.org 253.946.6811 

Cross & Compass Editor Edmund Molina candc@kofc7528.org 253.839.0361 

Webmaster Kevin Buck webmaster@kofc7528.org 253.874.1370 

TITLE NAME EMAIL ALIAS Phone # 

2  Michael Kragten 3  James Lewis   6  Joseph Stocking 7  Robert Knutson 

9  Zachary Markwith 10  Lorne Curl   11 Steven Noakes 12  William Thomas 

13  Mark Miloscia 13  Victor Ducusin  15  Raymond Garcia 15  Eric Vogt 

15  Michael Mansanarez 16  Rolando Garcia  17  Sean Kimmel 18  Jose Luis Vaquero 

20  Douglas Strauss 22  Allen Engel   28  John Holter  29  Jose Bolanos 

30  Kenneth Baune 30  Nathaniel Carasa  
 

WIVES 
1  Ann Huss  4  Carol Knutson  6  Tina Luu  7  Betsy Robinson 
8  Grace Hernandez 15  Colleen Curl  19  Marjorie Hess 20  Shawnda Hicks         
21  Dail Anderson 24  Amy McGuire  30  Bridget Orlosky 
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COUNCIL CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

6th  General Meeting 7:00 PM Rosary  

10th Fall Festival   

17th Nativity House Breakfast 8AM—11:00AM 

20th 1st Degree and Planning Meeting 7:00 

   

   

   

   

   

   

SEPTEMBER 2011 

OCTOBER 2011 

SEPTEMBER  ANNIVERSARIES 
2 Thomas and Carrie Beyke  4  Edward and Crystal Ross  8  Jeffrey and Megan Burgess 
12 Julius and Helen Rabara  15  Steven and Pat Gentry  20  William and Diane Shell 
27  David and Mary Seatz  30  Adam and Stacey Werner 

4th General Meeting 7:00 PM Rosary  

18th 1st Degree and Planning Meeting 7:00 

22nd Nativity House Breakfast 8AM—11:00AM 
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50th Anniversary Shirt Sale 
To celebrate the 50th Anniversary of St Vincent de Paul Parish, the Knights of Columbus Council #7528 are 
selling commemorative shirts.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The proceeds from the sale of the shirts will go toward replacing the dishwasher in the parish hall.  We are ask-

ing the parishioners to purchase these shirts to wear at the Fall Festival and to help us raise the needed funds 
for this project.  I would hope that all Knights will set an example and purchase shirts for them and their family 
to wear at the Festival as well.   We need to show our commitment to this project, so the rest of the parish will 
follow.  The shirts will be sold after all masses until the weekend of the Festival.  The shirts will be available at 
our meeting on September 6th.  Bring your checkbook or lots of cash.  The cost is $12 or more if you are feel-

ing generous.  See ME at the meeting.  I will be the one wearing the 50th Anniversary shirt. 
 
 

Marriage Encounter Reunion & Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser 
Saturday October 1st – Following 5PM Mass 
 
This is a new event that will be a lot of fun.  Many of you already 
know of how big Marriage Encounter was during the 70’s and 
early 80’s and how Father Tom Vandenberg was instrumental 
and very involved.  Father Tom has volunteered to help celebrate 
mass at 5PM and then all can enjoy a great spaghetti dinner.  
We are inviting all those from back in the day who were or are 
connected to Marriage Encounter to come enjoy a great spa-
ghetti dinner.  This is a donation fundraiser and is open to every-
one.  We expect a great turnout and need volunteers to help 
setup and breakdown as we expect many from outside our par-
ish to attend.  Your support is appreciated.  
 
Thank you.   
Cary Wright 
 

Brother Knights of St. Joseph Council #7528, 
 
 
We need your help since its summertime and we get very 
few volunteers. SO... 
 
If you are looking for a rewarding way to spend Saturday 
mornings, please join us for the Nativity House Breakfast. 
We gather at the Parish Youth Center at 7:50AM, and 
leave at 8:00AM (on time); we return to the parish ap-
proximately by 11:30AM.  Dates will be announce. 
 
Please provide your own transportation or carpool. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 253-946-
4761. 
 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
Siegfried Hess  
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We’ve all been waiting and it’s finally here!  This year marks the first year that the Washington State Council is 
doing the Tootsie Roll Program to help people with intellectual disabilities.  Our council has already started planning for this very 
worthwhile cause which will take place over the weekend of Friday October 7th through Sunday October 9th. 
 
Here’s how it works.  Volunteers wearing attractive bright yellow aprons will be stationed outside of local stores and other high-

traffic areas handing out large, specially packaged toot-
sie rolls while accepting voluntary donations.  The toot-
sie rolls are highly subsidized by the Tootsie Roll Com-
pany and include special markings on the outside of the 
wrapper as well as specific information inside of the 
wrapper about the program. 
Volunteers will be organized to stores generally North 
of S. 320th Street, including the 320th Safeway and the 
Target at the Commons.  St. Theresa’s council will be 
fundraising at stores South of S 320th Street . 

 
Please mark your calendars now for 
October 7th – 9th.  
 
 You can volunteer to hand out tootsie rolls in one or 
more timeslots on a day or days that are convenient for 
you.  The Tootsie Roll Program has been very success-
ful in other states because patrons have come to look 
forward to the bright yellow aprons and friendly volun-
teers of the Tootsie Roll Program each year. 
Watch for e-mail and parish bulletin announcements in 

September!  Also, feel free to contact Matt Tavares (253) 347-2965 with any questions, or to sign up early and get your spot! 
Vivat Jesus! 

 
Bishop Thomas E. Gill Assembly 1955 installed their officers August 14, 2011 at Twin Lake private dining room.  The 4th degree is 
about patriotism.  Your membership will increase our presence and general support of our soldiers helping not just the USA but also 
other countries trying to live a life with freedom.  Your exemplification will be a formal affair starting at lunch and ending with a 
dinner.  This is not a secret ceremony and you may invite the person or persons of choice. (there is a separate cost for this day) 
 
Yearly dues for the 4th degree are $20.00—please contact any 4th degree Sir Knight to join. 
 

List of Officers: 
Faithful Navigator – Ken Baune 
Comptroller - Tim Philomeno 

Captain - Gerry Garrison 
Pilot - Cary Wright 
Purser - Mike Fay 

Scribe - Joe Wolleat 
Admiral - Vince Mansanarez 

1 Year - Tony Robinson 
2 Year - Ray Garcia 
3 Year - Stan Pence 

Inner Sentinel - Fred Heimann 
Outer Sentinel - Phil Fortunato 

 
Vivat Jesus, 
Ken Baune--FN 

Bishop Thomas E. Gill Assembly 1955 
Southwest King County, Washington 
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Good of the Order 
Listed are all of the those Brother Knights or family 
members who are Sick or in Distress 

Sick  
Jeanie Hitchcock 

 Ben and Vi McGregor 
Zora Fernandez 

 
All those who have joined Our Lord in Heaven this year
  
Please keep these Knights and family members in your  
prayers. Thanks!  

 
 
 
 
 

The Joseph M Clemens  

Memorial Rosary  

 

Brothers...Please consider attending this reci-
tation at 7 PM prior to our Council’s monthly 
meetings.  See you there.  
 
 
 
 

Soccer Challenge 
 
The Knights of Columbus Soccer Challenge will be 
held at the Fall Festival on Saturday, September 
10th, from 1pm to 3pm.  This is open to all boys and 
girls ages 10-14.  Please let your family and friends, 
neighbors and your children’s or grandchildren’s 
teammates know about this event.  We hope to get a 
large turnout this year.  The winners will advance to 
District competition.  The winners from the District 
competition will advance to Regional competition.  
This will continue on through the state and national 
level.  Prizes will be awarded at each level.   
Our Chancellor, Jim Robinson has volunteered to 
run the Challenge.  He will need two assistants.  If 
you are interested in helping Jim, please call Vince 
at 253.973.2842.  Thank you in advance for step-
ping up to help. 
Vince Mansanarez, PGK, PFN 
Youth Director 
 
 

Greetings Brother Knights!  
  
"As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good 
stewards of God's varied grace" 1 Peter 4:10 
  
I'm not sure if our summer has officially begun here in the great Pa-
cific Northwest. I can't believe our summer is over and our next fra-
ternal year is starting! 
 
 I am truly amazed on what we do every year as a council. Over the 
last couple years, I have been so blessed being a member of this 
wonderful council! Going to the Spring Convention and Summer 
Meetings have really inspired me in so many ways because our 
"Piece of Pie" is crucial to what we do as Knights on the Council 
level, State level and Supreme level. If we didn't do our part from 
our council standpoint, we would be letting so many people 
down around the world that needs our support and help. We might 
not directly physically see the work we do outside of our council and 
church, but we are making a difference statewide which in return 
helps the Supreme Level. 
  
A great example was raising over two thousand dollars at our pro-
life spaghetti dinner. That money was submitted to Pro-Life 
State Chairman Frank Tyson for the purchase of ultra sound ma-
chines. The ultra sound machines were deployed at various clinics 
making it possible for every woman who are thinking about having 
an abortion to be able to see their baby in their womb and hopefully 
persuade them not to go through the procedure and save a life. We 
currently have ten deployed statewide saving hundreds of lives, thou-
sands nationwide.   It is truly an amazing thing! 
  
I am looking forward to this upcoming fraternal year! I know we will 
be doing great things all year long! 
  
Vivat Jesus! 
Joseph Wolleat 
DGK 
 

 
 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 
 

July —  Dan Reeb 
 

August —  Siegfried Hess  
 
 
 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 
 

July — Vince Mansanarez 
 

August — Tim Philomeno 
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Council #7528 – 2011 – 2012 Budget   
Description Expense Income 

Member Dues $300  $6,200  

Blue Mass / Spaghetti Dinner $1,500  $1,500  

Spaghetti Dinner Marriage Encounter Reunion $900  $1,200  

Family Event Recruitment Dinner $400  $0  

Ladies Knight Dinner $500  $0  
4 US Pro-Life Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser $800  $800  

Pennies For Heaven $1,000  $1,000  

Crab Dinner $8,000  $18,000  

Lenten Fish Frys’ $7,500  $12,225  

Council End Of The Year Dinner Awards $4,000  $3,000  

Mother’s Day Breakfast & Flowers $700  $800  

Coffee & Donuts $700  $700  

Seminarian Support $3,000  $600 

Christmas Family Potluck $800  $0 

Tootsie Roll Fundraiser $570  $570 

Donation from Arlen Christy $0  $2,000 

Carry-Over From 07/11   $3,200 

Council Shirts $650  $650  

SUBTOTAL $31,320  $52,445  

      
Per Capita Supreme @ 4.00 $1,400    

Catholic Advertising $175    

Per Capita State @ 9.00 $2,450    

State Exemplification Fund @ 8.00 $250    

Insurance $550    

Council Supplies $800    

Council Welfare & Bereavement $550    

Mailing and Postage $2,100    

Bank Fees $50    

SUBTOTAL $8,325    

      
Council Summer Picnic $500    

Altar Servers Appreciation Dinner $400    

Layette Society $500    

Gloria Angels Golf Tournament Sponsor A Hole $100    

Mission Trek $1,300    

Nativity House (Donation made to our church to cover breakfasts)  $600    

Priests Christmas Gifts $600    

Deacons’ Christmas Gifts $300    

Project Rachel $200    

Respect Life $200    

Scholarships $1,500    

St. Vincent de Paul Society $1,000    

State Convention & Summer Training Conf. $2,500    

Discretionary Funds $600    

 Forward Carry Over Funds For Next Year $2,500    

SUBTOTAL $12,800    
Note: On the Blue mass all proceeds above cost are donated back to Police and Fire Bereave-
ments 50/50. 

    

GRAND TOTAL $52,445  $52,445  



Knights of Columbus  
PO Box 24763  
Federal Way, WA  98093-1763  
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 


